
Question on Notice 
No. 183  

Asked on 1 March 2006  
 
MR LAWLOR asked the Minister for Education and Minister for the Arts (Mr Welford) - 
 
QUESTION: 
 
Will he provide details of works being undertaken at schools in the electorate of Southport, 
including the scope of works and estimated costs, in preparation for the introduction of the 
Prep Year in 2007? 
 
 
ANSWER: 
 
At Arundel SS, there is an investment of $690,000 on a two classroom modular building, a 
major refurbishment of three existing classrooms and a funding allocation for minor 
refurbishment of two existing preschool classrooms. At Musgrave Hill SS, $390,000 is being 
spent on a single classroom modular building and the minor refurbishment of two existing 
preschool classrooms. At Southport SS, $590,000 is being spent on a two classroom 
modular building and the minor refurbishment of two existing preschool classrooms. 


